
    Town Board Minutes 
                                                     March 11, 2014    
             
The monthly meeting of the Torrey Town Board was held on March 11, 2014 in the town 
meeting room at 56 Geneva St Dresden and was called to order by Supervisor Flynn at 
7:30PM 
 
Present: Patrick H. Flynn, Burge W. Morris, Colby J. Petersen,   
Excused - John H. Martini, Linda K. Francisco 
 
Others present:  Jeff Finger- Highway Supt., Robert Clark –District II Legislator, George 
Thompson, Dwight James- Code Officer,  
 
Mr. Flynn led the pledge of allegiance. 
 
Mr. Flynn presented the abstracts of vouchers for audit. 
 
Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Petersen, that the bills on the General A & B accounts in 
the amount of $ 7,984.80,  to be paid, carried. 
Motion by Mr. Morris 2nd Mr. Petersen,that the bills on the Highway DA & DB accounts 
in the amount of $ 9,817.18, to be paid, carried. 
 
Mr. Flynn introduced a Local Law Establishing an Alternate Date to Hear Assessment 
Complaints 
Be it enacted by the town board of the Town of Torrey calls for a public hearing to be 
held on April 8th, 2014 at 7:30pm in the Town Meeting room at 56 Geneva Street 
Dresden Yates County New York for a proposed Local Law 3-14  
entitled “ Local Law for an Alternate Date to hear Assessment Complaints” 
This law is necessary because the Town employs an assessor who is at the same time 
employed by two other assessing units.  This law will establish the Assessment 
Complaint date as the first Thursday after the fourth Tuesday of May.  
Motion by Mr. Petersen 2nd Mr. Morris  on above resolution, carried. 
Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd  Mr. Petersen to approve the February  minutes, carried. 
 
Jeff Finger gave a update on highway dept. He has been asked by City Hill Construction 
to grade Hansen Harbor roadway. Mr. Stell is willing to trade material for service work. 
 
Jeff went to Albany with the Highway Superintendent Association in regards to highway 
funding. Proposed bill before the senate is 50 Million increase to the CHIPS budget. 
Town of Benton was inspected by OSHA last week. Jeff would like to update equipment 
in the garage piece by piece to keep in compliance with OSHA regulations. 
 
Dwight James gave his monthly code report.  
2 C of C, 2 Area Variance Apps, 1 Steep Slopes, 5 Site visits, 6 violation inspections, 
3 Building inspections, meetings-3,   Mileage 244  
He will be attending code school next month in Rochester. 



 
 
Dwight presented an shared service contract with Town of Benton for Code Officer 
coverage. This contract is non compensating to either Township. This would assure 
each township of code coverage when either towns officer is out on vacation or 
unavailable to respond to fire calls inspections etc. 
Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Petersen authorizing Supervisor to sign agreement with 
Benton, carried.  
 
Robert Clark- District II legislator introduced himself to the meeting. He stated that he 
enjoys working with newly elected legislator Torrey resident Jim Smith. 
 
There being no further business before the board, motion to adjourn by Mr. Flynn 2nd 
Mr. Petersen, carried at 8:20PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Betty M. Daggett 
 
 
 
 
 
 


